NEWS and VIEWS - DECEMBER - 2015

Cincinnati Ohio Unit - WBCCI

2015 Officers

Bill Grawe, President
Janet Kendig, 1st V. President
Darren Baker, 2nd V. President
Janet Kendig, Secretary
Mark Kennedy, Treasurer

Joyce Grawe, Ass't Treasurer Steve Grawe, Membership Chr. Jenn Reinshagen, Facebook Web Editor. Jenn Reinshagen, Directory Editor Joyce and Bill Grawe, Newsletter Editor

Trustees

Mary Lou Thompson Bob Drake Jenn Reinshagen Bev Drake



FROM YOUR PRESIDENT.....

Bill Grawe

Dear Members;

The Harvest Brunch was the penultimate of our 2015 activities,. The last is the Christmas Party, more on that later.

There were 18 people in attendance:: Marlynn Knollman, Agnes Biehle, Mary Hack, Mark Kennedy, Daren Baker, Dave and Linda Mueller, Steve and Sandy Grawe, Sonny and Mary Lou Thompson, Ralph and Ann Reboulet, Rich and Elaine Barrack, Joyce and Bill Grawe, and Rodney Schaible.

Rodney is a new member and ran in to introduce himself. His wife, Debbie wasn't able to make it. They will be at the Christmas Party.

The really big event was the winners of the door prizes. (I know, if you had known there were door prizes you would have come.

) Linda Mueller won first choice, Mary Lou won second and Ann Reboulet won third.

The food was good and the socializing was excellent.

I took a recent inventory of the awards your unit has won over the past several years. First, the Cincinnati Unit has qualified for the Superior Merit Award since it's inception in 2003. This award evaluates unit activities, growth, planning, training, participation and support of the Region and International Rallies.

Individuals have received awards for their hobby show entries, photography, unit publications, and performances in talent shows contributing to our evaluation.

Next time you see the unit's Flag displayed, look at the banners. You will find 13 Yellow Superior Unit banners, 1 Purple Best of Show Parade, 4 Blue First Place Parade, and 2 Red Second Place Parade banners.

We wish to thank Zedith Pottenger for her Airstream memorabilia, which was offered to our members at the Turkey Rally. She had shirts, jackets and an assortment of rally pins. Thank you Zedith for thinking of us. These represented a long history of participation in the Cincinnati Airstream Club.

The Christmas Party December 6, 12:30 PM

The Manor House Restaurant

\$12.50 per person, inclusive of beverage, tax and tip. Off Rt. 4 between Northland Blvd. and Sharon Rd., turn East at the traffic light. The restaurant is at the split in the drive. Additional parking, bear right. You will pay our treasurer, Mark Kennedy who will pay the restaurant. Please, cash or checks made out to the Cincinnati Unit.